
 

 

August 27, 2024 

Delegation from Guangdong, China, visited BSUIR 
 

On August 27, specialists from Guangdong University of Technology 
and Guangzhou Kepu Ultrasonic Electronic Technology Co., Ltd. arrived at 
the Belarusian State University of Informatics and Radioelectronics.  

Associate Professor of the Institute of Mechanical and Electrical 
Engineering Zhen Yao and General Manager of the Guangzhou Kepu 
Ultrasonic Electronic Technology Co., Ltd. Guangwei Lei came to Belarus 
to negotiate cooperation with our university. The guests were greeted by 
the Deputy Head of the R&D Department Ludmila Shichko and the Head 
of the R&D Laboratory “Ultrasonic Technologies and Facilities” Nikolai 
Dezhkunov.  

Ms. Shichko informed the guests about the scientific and educational 
achievements of the university, focusing on the recent creation of a 
technology park, the possibility of advanced training and retraining, as well 
as on the large-scale cooperation geography.  

  

  
  



The colleagues were impressed by the results of successful interaction 
between BSUIR and more than 100 organizations. The first half of the day 
hosted technical talks, a tour of the exhibition pavilion, a seminar in the 
R&D laboratory “Ultrasonic Technologies and Facilities” and a discussion of 
the results of the current project.  

The guests met with the research teams of the R&D Laboratory 
“Nanoelectronic Materials and Structures”, the R&D Laboratory 
“Nanotechnologies” and the “Plasma Processing Research Center”. The 
delegation got acquainted with the scientific achievements and research 
equipment of the above laboratories. Moreover, negotiations on the 
prospects for cooperation were successfully completed. 
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